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Dunsworth Sabrina

From: T.R. Cauthorn <trcauthorn@hamptonlumber.com>
Sent: Monday, March 11, 2019 9:33 AM
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656

Dear Chair Helm, 
 
i find it reprehensible that our state govt could be so ignorant of the business of timber and the management there of. 
please educate yourselves to the needs of our state before entering office. 
 
Please oppose HB 2656! 
 
HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of 
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and fertilizer in 
forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to protect water 
quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the best water quality in 
Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.  
 
Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of 
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the 
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of 
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage 
jobs.  
 
HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the 
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural 
communities. 
 
HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch 
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and riparian 
areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.  
 
All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked, diseased 
and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon emissions from 
wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and negatively impact 
Oregonians' health.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
T.R. Cauthorn 
9600 SW Barnes Rd 
Portland, OR 97225 
trcauthorn@hamptonlumber.com 
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Dunsworth Sabrina

From: Ted Reiss <oregonrice@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, March 8, 2019 2:33 PM
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656

Dear Chair Helm, 
 
Please oppose HB 2656 
 
HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of 
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and fertilizer in 
forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to protect water 
quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the best water quality in 
Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.  
 
Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of 
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the 
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of 
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage 
jobs.  
 
HB 2656 would cause the shuttering of sawmills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural 
communities. 
 
HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch 
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and riparian 
areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.  
 
All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked, diseased 
and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon emissions from 
wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and negatively impact 
Oregonians' health.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ted Reiss 
5973 St Helena St 
Eugene, OR 97402 
oregonrice@gmail.com 
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Dunsworth Sabrina

From: Terry Harchenko <aviation@gervais.com>
Sent: Friday, March 8, 2019 12:51 PM
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656

Dear Chair Helm, 
 
Please oppose HB 2656! 
 
HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of 
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and fertilizer in 
forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to protect water 
quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the best water quality in 
Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.  
 
Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of 
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the 
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of 
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage 
jobs.  
 
HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the 
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural 
communities. 
 
HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch 
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and riparian 
areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.  
 
All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked, diseased 
and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon emissions from 
wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and negatively impact 
Oregonians' health.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Terry Harchenko 
630 Inverness Ct SE 
Salem, OR 97306 
aviation@gervais.com 
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Dunsworth Sabrina

From: Timothy Moran <tim.moran18@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 11, 2019 2:26 PM
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656

Dear Chair Helm, 
 
This bill as written would effectively end timber harvest on private land.  It's nothing more than a land grab by the eco 
nazi's that permeate our legislature.  It will also have negatively impact our poorest school districts.  This is the typical 
half witted thinking that comes out of Salem.  Please do not doom our state by passing this garbage.   The timber 
industry in this state is among the most thoughtful and careful in the industry with regards to it's environmental 
practices.  This bill is fought with negative unintended consequences and is the stake that may kill the industry Oregon 
was built upon. 
 
Please oppose HB 2656! 
 
HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of 
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and fertilizer in 
forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to protect water 
quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the best water quality in 
Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.  
 
Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of 
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the 
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of 
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage 
jobs.  
 
HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the 
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural 
communities. 
 
HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch 
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and riparian 
areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.  
 
All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked, diseased 
and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon emissions from 
wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and negatively impact 
Oregonians' health.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Timothy Moran 
11990 Alexa Rose Ln 
Happy Valley, OR 97086 
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tim.moran18@gmail.com 
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Dunsworth Sabrina

From: Tony Pranger <tony.pranger@att.net>
Sent: Friday, March 8, 2019 2:41 PM
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656

Dear Chair Helm, 
 
Please reject HB 2656.  There is zero issue with the quality of Oregon drinking water.   This is an uninformed or ignorant 
bill looking to solve a problem that doesn’t exist.  Or it is just a poorly veiled effort to effectively stop forest 
management. 
 
Please oppose HB 2656! 
 
HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of 
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and fertilizer in 
forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to protect water 
quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the best water quality in 
Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.  
 
Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of 
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the 
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of 
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage 
jobs.  
 
HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the 
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural 
communities. 
 
HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch 
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and riparian 
areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.  
 
All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked, diseased 
and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon emissions from 
wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and negatively impact 
Oregonians' health.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tony Pranger 
18550 S Lyons Rd 
Oregon City, OR 97045 
tony.pranger@att.net 
 



From: Trenton Tocher
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 10:00:10 AM

Dear Chair Helm,

This can’t happen as a current worker in the industry I come from a long line of people who relied on Oregon’s #1
resource.  This is how I support my family. I work for a company that just closed a mill due to this. I’d be pretty
heartbroken and would have to move out of state is they closed the one I’m at now.

Please oppose HB 2656!

HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and
fertilizer in forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to
protect water quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the
best water quality in Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.

Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage
jobs.

HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural
communities.

HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and
riparian areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.

All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked,
diseased and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon
emissions from wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and
negatively impact Oregonians' health.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656.

Sincerely,

Trenton Tocher
301 Timberridge Rd
Grants Pass, OR 97527
ttocher14@gmail.com

mailto:HEE.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: Tyler Robbins
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 3:10:07 PM

Dear Chair Helm,

Oregon forests are properly managed and do not need this type of extreme legislation. I have lived in western
Oregon all of my life and this type of change would be devastating to rural communities.

Please oppose HB 2656!

HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and
fertilizer in forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to
protect water quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the
best water quality in Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.

Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage
jobs.

HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural
communities.

HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and
riparian areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.

All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked,
diseased and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon
emissions from wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and
negatively impact Oregonians' health.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656.

Sincerely,

Tyler Robbins
13620 NW Commerce St
Banks, OR 97106
tylerrobbins@hamptonlumber.com

mailto:HEE.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


From: Vaughn Harnden
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 11:00:09 AM

Dear Chair Helm,

Dear Mr. Chairman,

As a concerned citizen, I write to you to express my opposition regarding the HB 2656 proposed bill. I have devoted
my career to the timber industry (30 years), I have watched how timber companies have changed their practices
throughout these 30 years, I can attest to the fact that private landowners who manage their land for forest growth
and harvest do so will more environmental stewardship that ever before, these companies care about their land and
the very forests that feed entire communities based on harvest. Our forests need a good harvest plan, they do not
need more legislation preventing the harvest of healthy trees before they become unhealthy and a liability to the
environment through fires. We should learn a lesson from our government and its inability to manage our public
lands, just look around and see how poorly our government lands are being managed and the dangers that this
imposes year after year. I plead to you to oppose this bill, if nothing else, study what is being proposed, what are the
impacts, take our private lands out of the governments ability to destroy them through miss management, take our
private lands out of politics, lively hoods are at stake here. Hear our voice!

Please oppose HB 2656!

HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and
fertilizer in forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to
protect water quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the
best water quality in Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.

Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage
jobs.

HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural
communities.

HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and
riparian areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.

All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked,
diseased and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon
emissions from wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and
negatively impact Oregonians' health.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656.

Sincerely,

Vaughn Harnden
535 NW Gavin Dr
Dallas, OR 97338

mailto:HEE.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov


vaughnharnden@hamptonlumber.com



From: Yvonne Prinslow
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 3:50:06 PM

Dear Chair Helm,

Please oppose HB 2656!

HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and
fertilizer in forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to
protect water quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the
best water quality in Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.

Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage
jobs.

HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural
communities.

HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and
riparian areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.

All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked,
diseased and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon
emissions from wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and
negatively impact Oregonians' health.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656.

Sincerely,

Yvonne Prinslow
134 Oswego Smt
Lake Oswego, OR 97035
yoprinslow@hotmail.com

mailto:HEE.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov
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Dunsworth Sabrina

From: zac wahlert <zac@wildwestseed.com>
Sent: Friday, March 8, 2019 10:34 AM
To: HEE Exhibits
Subject: Comments in opposition of HB 2656

Dear Chair Helm, 
 
This really seems over aggressive.  I think we should look at fixing and regulating public land before assaulting private 
land.  Or try a more sensible step by step, on law per bill at a time, peer reviewed option, instead of such an all 
encompassing blanket  of overzealousness.  Thank you for your time. 
 
Please oppose HB 2656! 
 
HB 2656 is extreme legislation that would ban active management of forestland on over a million acres in some of 
Oregon's most productive forestland by prohibiting harvest, road building, and application of pesticides and fertilizer in 
forests that serve as public drinking water sources. The bill claims these restrictions are necessary to protect water 
quality, which is completely false.  Oregon Department of Environmental Quality data confirms the best water quality in 
Oregon comes from forested watersheds, including those with active management.  
 
Oregon's forests are currently managed under some of the strictest environmental regulations in the nation, much of 
which is explicitly protective of water quality. Maintaining the productive use of private forests is critical to the 
economic and social stability of many Oregon counties and communities. Private forests sustainably produce 78% of 
Oregon's timber harvest, support over 100 manufacturers, and employ more than 60,000 Oregonians in family-wage 
jobs.  
 
HB 2656 would remove Oregon from its position as the number one softwood lumber and plywood producer in the 
country, risking the shuttering of mills and the loss of thousands of family wage jobs in already vulnerable rural 
communities. 
 
HB 2656 is also bad for the environment. Taking away tools to manage non-native, invasive weeds such as Scotch 
broom, Himalayan blackberry and Japanese knotweed, would choke out young trees, and clog forest roads and riparian 
areas, impacting fire protection and wildlife habitat.  
 
All HB 2656 does is force private forests into the same non-management as federal forests, where overstocked, diseased 
and inaccessible landscapes have generated 80 percent of acres lost to fire over the past decade. Carbon emissions from 
wildfire smoke emit millions of metric tons of air pollution, are costly to rural economies, and negatively impact 
Oregonians' health.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments in opposition to HB 2656. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
zac wahlert 
423 35th Ave SE 
Albany, OR 97322 
zac@wildwestseed.com 
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